
BALTONSBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on Thursday 6th September 2018
Village Hall Committee Room at 7:30pm

M I N U T E S 
PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME / COMMENTS & COUNTY COUNCIL & DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
One member of the public attended the meeting.

Attendees: Cllrs Blackburn, Jordain, Maddock, Buckle, Medlicott, Martin & Wotton
A582: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr Everitt, DC Woollacombe-Adams

A583: APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: To agree the minutes of the Parish Council held on 5th July 2018 and 23rd August 2018 Cllr Martin proposed that both sets of minutes were signed as a true and correct record of the meeting held.

A584: PLANNING APPLICATIONS

2018/2098/FUL – Proposed erection of an agricultural building.  Land adjacent Verland Green Farm, Martin Street, Baltonsborough.  The planning application was discussed. A better location map was provided with this application which showed slightly more floor space.  Cllr Blackburn proposed leaving the decision to the planning officer, unanimously agreed.
A585: FINANCIAL MATTERS

Clerk’s Salary - £396.80 (Salary July & August)

SPFA Annual Inspection Invoice - £80.00
Cllr Maddock proposed the cheques were signed, unanimously agreed.
A586: CLERK’S REPORT

Bank Reconciliation – Current Account £11,430.23, Play Park Account £9,458.82, Reserve Account £8093.90

Parish News to include Defibrillator awareness training date – 6th October 2018

A587: HIGHWAYS 
Email received regarding overgrown footpath Bailey’s Drove. Cllr Martin has a definitive map and has been in touch with Chris East who has put it on his agenda to be cut back.  Cllr Martin has emailed the resident to let them know.
A588: FINGERPOSTS – Discuss proposal to get the fingerposts renovated by outsourcing.  Cllr Blackburn said there is money available to get these renovated.  There are 6/7 in the village 3 of which are safe to work on without some major safety arrangements in place.  Cllr Wotton proposed that he get a quotation from a local company to get them restored, unanimously agreed.  The one at Tuckers Lane has some fingers missing and will probably be more expensive.
A589: BONFIRES – email complaint from resident on Ham Street.  Cllr Blackburn proposed the Clerk reply with the complaint procedure from the MDC website directing her to Environmental Health.  A polite request will be put in the Parish News reminding residents to be considerate to their neighbours. 
A590: SPFA - Award ceremony for Field of the Year competition.  Cllr Maddock and the clerk will attend this.
A591: DEFIBRILATOR – Discuss a date for the training Saturday 6th October.  Cllr Blackburn suggested that we request a 10am start and the clerk will organise an advert in the Parish News. 
A592:  PLAY PARK ANNUAL INSPECTION REPORT – Discuss the report/ Repairs FAWNS.  There are eleven problems which were raised on the safety report.  Two high risk problems were the tunnel with grass erosion as you come off which is getting worse.  The large posts on the zip wire/agility climber & swing and twin tower are rotting.  The clerk will check the guarantees and bring to the next meeting.  In the meantime, the clerk will again contact FAWNS asking them to visit the play park.  
Cllr Blackburn said there is room for approximately 22 trees in the old play park at St Dustans and will be looking at planting traditional Somerset varieties.  The school will get involved in the project which will start in January.  She hopes to renovate the picnic benches and also add another.
A593: VILLAGE HALL & PLAYING FIELDS TRUST – update from Cllr Buckle. The committee propose to replace the gate to the park with a stile.  The village show was another success although the weather was a bit grim in the morning.  The Quiz Night on Sunday was a great success and the next Village Hall meeting is Thursday 13th September.
A594: CORRESPONDENCE – Parish Information Bulletin, CCS Workshop 26th September, SCC Highway Improvements, CCS Annual Community Building Training, Community Connector Training.  No items raised.
A595: DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday 4th October 2018 at 7:30pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall
Meeting closed at 20:20 and a note was made that the December meeting would be held on Tuesday 4th December to avoid a clash with the Village Pantomime.  The clerk to arrange.
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Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council
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